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Int. Bedroom (Flashback)

The scene opens with a fade in wide angle 
shot of a decorative bedroom. Everything 
about this room emphasises the fact that 
whoever lives there is wealthy; from the 
artistic bedroom lamps to the mirrored 
wardrobes and silk sheets. The camera 
establishes the set; it pans around the 
bedroom and then focuses on the bedroom 
door as a blonde woman enters. In the light 
she is revealed to be Penny, Desmond’s 
girlfriend. Penny kneels down to her 
bedside table and kisses a framed photo of 
her and Desmond. Moments later Penny 
returns to the bedroom door; turns off the 
light-switch, returns to her bed and climbs 
into its warmth. At this moment the phone 
on Penny’s bedside cabinet begins to ring, 
Penny reaches out with her arm and answers 
the phone call

Penny:
Hello-

Artic Scientist #1’s Voice:
Ms. Widmore-

Penny:
Yes…

Artic Scientist #1’s Voice:
…It’s us…

Penny reaches out onto her bedside cabinet 
and switches on the lamp



Artic Scientist #1’s Voice:
I think we found it…

The camera slowly zooms in on Penny’s 
reaction; it is a sheer look of shock and 
relief

Penny:
Are you sure you found it Mathias?

Mathias’ Voice:
Yes Miss Widmore, it was for a split second 
but this time we did not miss it, we may 

have the location… we may have found 
Desmond-

Penny smiles with relief and at that same 
moment she leaps out of bed

Int. Office

Cut to a medium tracking shot of Penny in 
her silk pyjamas, marching into another 
room; the room is crafted by over a dozen 
bookcases, hundreds of books, a clustered 
desk and one flat screen computer. The 
camera reverts to an over the shoulder shot 
as Penny sits down at her computer desk and 
she presses down on a button relieving the 
standby mode. The computer screen brightens 
up and shows a status message: ‘1 New 
Email’. Penny presses enter on the keyboard 
and the camera reverts to a close up of her 
face. Penny smiles

Penny:
Des, my Desmond… I’m going to rescue you



In the close up shot of Penny’s face a tear 
can be seen rolling down her cheek. Penny 
gets up from her computer desk and leaves 
room

Int. Jungle- Day (End Flashback)

Cut to an extreme close up of an eye. The 
pupil dilates and the eye looks around 
frantically. The camera zooms out slowly to 
reveal Locke lying in the grass, he has a 
cut running down across his eye, but the 
bleeding has stopped. Locke sits up and 
takes a deep breath. For a moment Locke 
looks to his right and then to his left and 
then he manages to stand wearily

Locke:
Hello?!

Locke is given no reply besides the sound 
of birds chirping in the eerie silence of 
the Jungle

Locke:
Hello?!

Alex’s Voice:
Locke!

Locke turns to his left and Alex comes into 
focus, her clothes slightly ripped and her 
face a little bruised. The camera refocuses 
on Locke and his wounded face



Locke:
What happened Alex? The last thing I 

remember is watching Jacob strangle the 
life from Ben-

Alex:
I pressed the button Locke, Ben asked me to 

and I pressed it

Locke:
You did what?

Alex:
I pressed the button like he told me to but 

after that it all went white

Locke sighs and holds his head with both 
hands. Alex moves in toward Locke

Alex:
You cut your face-

Locke:
I did it saving Alexander-

Alex:
Why did you save him?

Locke:
Because he has the key to what I want Alex 

and I would do anything to get it-

Alex:
But after what he’s done, you’d still want 

to save him?

Locke:
Yes Alex-



Alex:
Locke I thought you wanted to stop these 

people, I thought we were a team

Locke:
I’m sorry Alex but things change-

Alex lowers her head

Alex:
People change Locke-

Locke:
Yes I guess you’re right-

Mr. DeGroot’s Voice:
What did you do?!

Locke and Alex turn to the voice and 
Alexander DeGroot can be seen emerging from 
the bushes, his suit jacket ripped and his 
face bruised

Mr. DeGroot:
What the hell did you do to my boat!

Locke:
She pressed the button-

Mr. DeGroot:
[Eyes widen] You pressed it-

Alex:
Yeah and what of it?

Mr. DeGroot:
You have no idea what you’ve done-



Ext. The Barracks Dock- Day

Cut to a medium shot of Desmond pulling 
himself up onto the Dock from the water. 
Desmond is cut and bruised and his clothes 
are torn even more than they were from the 
explosion at The Black Rock. Desmond lays 
down on his back until he hears footsteps 
on the dock and he turns to his left to see 
a uniformed man (uniformed as Bill was) 
standing beside him, aiming a handgun at 
him

Desmond:
Who the hell are you Brother?

Man:
[Lowers handgun] Desmond-

Desmond:
You know me brother?

Man:
I’ve can’t believe I’ve found you…

Desmond:
Found me, how do you?-

Desmond sits up and turns around to see 
another Freighter off the coast of The 
Barracks Dock. Desmond’s eyes widen and he 
smiles a little

Desmond:
Penny-

End of Teaser



Ext. Widmore Corporation (Flashback)

The scene opens on a close up of the 
‘Widmore Corporation’ sign; then a zoom out 
to a medium tracking shot as a formally 
dressed Penny passes by the sign

Int. Charles Widmore’s Office

Cut to wide angle shot as Penny enters her 
father’s Office. Charles can be seen 
sitting at his desk with another man 
opposite him. Penny enters without even 
knocking

Charles:
Excuse me Sir Gordon

This stranger ‘Sir Gordon’ stands from the 
desk as does Charles Widmore. The two men 
shake hands and ‘Sir Gordon’ leaves. Penny 
briefly smiles at ‘Sir Gordon’ as he passes 
by her and she continues onward to her 
father’s desk

Charles:
What are you doing here Penelope?

Penny:
Father, Mathias and Henrik picked up on a 

signal, an electro magnetic anomaly; 
somewhere is the South Pacific-

Charles:
So, what do I care about this anomaly; 

you’re in charge of the search and rescue-



Penny:
Father what if it is Desmond, what if he is 

stranded or hurt-

Charles:
Three years out at sea Penny, no one would 

survive that-

Penny:
Then maybe it’s an Island, a small Island 
unreadable to our locator, Father… I love 

him-

Charles:
And yet again Penelope you’re doing 

something for him; he is a failure and he 
can’t provide for you not like a real man 

could-

Penny:
How dare you?! How dare you be-little him 

like that!

Charles:
He is worthless Penelope and you know it, 
no wonder he wanted to take the risk of an 
around the world trip, he knew the danger-

Penny:
He took it to prove a point! To you! To 

show you that he is more than you-

Charles:
He will never marry you; you should have 

married Raymond because Desmond will never 
be found Penelope… even if you believe the 
last place he contacted shore was somewhere 

in-



Penny:
I’m taking a rescue team out into that 

Ocean whether you like it or not-

Charles:
You know Alexander DeGroot is out there 

already looking for his own possessions, if 
he catches you Penelope then god help you-

Penny turns away from her father and in a 
medium tracking shot she walks toward the 
door

Charles:
If you do this Penelope you could be making 

the biggest mistake of your life-

Penny stops at the door and turns to her 
father

Penny:
The biggest mistake of my life was letting 

him go-

Penny leaves the Office and the close up of 
Charles’ face shows his frown at her 
decision. Charles picks up the phone of his 
desk and he dials a number

Charles:
What the hell is going out there on that 
Island? [Waits for a Reply] I don’t care 
what you think, I want to know how he did 

it… how did he Failsafe the Station?

A close up shot of Charles Widmore’s face 
reveals the sheer anger he has inside



Int. Jacob’s Cabin- Dusk (End Flashback)

The scene opens with an extreme close up of 
an eye. The eye opens and dilates as the 
camera zooms out to reveal this person to 
be Ben. Ben is lying sprawled out on the 
Cabin floor. Ben sits sharply and turns to 
his left where in a point of view shot we 
see Sayid lying unconscious on the floor. 
The camera reverts to a close up of Ben, he 
looks confused as he turns to the right and 
is startled. In a second point of view shot 
we see Annie sprawled out on the floor, 
staring lifelessly at Ben with a glass 
shunt from a broken jar indented in the 
back of her head. The camera reverts to a 
medium shot of Ben as, with the help of the 
table beside him, Ben manages to stand

Jacob’s Voice:
Don’t think I’m finished with you Benjamin-

Ben turns sharply to see Jacob sitting in 
his chair

Ben:
Jacob! How did? Where did? What happened?

Jacob:
You don’t remember-

Ben:
The last thing I remember is you strangling 
the life from me on board that Freighter-

Jacob:
The Freighter is gone-



Ben:
I beg your-

Jacob:
Your girl, Alexandra, she pressed that 
button and the Freighter collapsed from 
within, killing everyone on board, you, 
her, John and Alexander… even me… but I 

managed to jump through a loop hole 
Benjamin and those people within a certain 
distance of me were pulled through it back 
to today… back to the day I murdered Annie 

and the day before I was freed-

Ben:
Why here? Why today?

Jacob:
I don’t choose the time and place, it just 

happened to be today and now I’m bound 
again

Ben smiles briefly as he moves toward the 
door

Ben:
I’m sorry Jacob but now you see why we had 
to bind you, why we had to sacrifice the 

one thing we believe in… to save ourselves

Jacob:
You all died in that collapse… you’re lucky 

to be alive now

Ben:
Yes, yes I am but thanks to you our threat 

has gone-



Jacob:
No, the other side of the Island wasn’t 

effected by the time loop, everyone outside 
the border of the Island continue as though 

nothing has happened… the Admiral has 
docked up at The Barracks and your threat 

has not gone-

Ben:
Thank you for letting me know Jacob and I 
will sort this mess out as I have done 

before-

Ben stops and turns to Sayid

Ben:
What should I do with him?

Jacob:
Leave him to me-

Ext. Jacob’s Cabin- Dusk

Cut to a wide angle shot of Ben closing the 
door behind him, as Ben leaves Jacob’s 
Cabin the camera pans to a medium shot of 
Danielle leaning up against the side of 
Jacob’s Cabin beside window with her rifle 
grasped tight



Int. Jungle- Dusk

Cut to a medium shot of Juliet lifting up a 
piece of wood from the explosion

Juliet:
Oh Al where did you go?

Randall appears from the bushes

Randall:
Um, Juliet

Juliet:
What?

Randall:
I think one of my men is gonna kill Jack-

Ext. The Black Rock Ruins- Dusk

Cut to a medium shot of Kate and Michael
sitting down, talking

Kate:
It’ll be over soon I hope

Michael:
I hope to, I came back to help you guys; 

again I’m sorry

Kate:
It’s alright we’ve gotta bigger things to 

worry about

Juliet appears in the scene



Juliet:
Kate! Where’s Jack?!

Kate:
He went into the bushes, why?

Juliet:
That guy who was with Locke, he’s going to 

kill him-

Int. Jungle- Dusk

Cut to a medium shot, Jack stops and turns 
to Craig

Jack:
Your people want this Island and we want to 

get off, there’s a deal right there

Craig:
I can’t make that decision

Jack:
Look-

Craig:
No Jack, you look, there are two options 
here and I can’t seem to get a different 
conclusion to the one I keep getting, you 
lead these people which means you’re in 

control of my men

Jack:
Yeah I know which I why I want to make a 
deal with you, I don’t want to kill them

Craig:
It’s alright, there’s one way out of this…



Jack:
And what’s that?

Craig withdraws and gun and holds it up to 
Jack

Juliet’s Voice:
Jack!

Juliet, Randall, Michael and Kate emerge 
from the bushes behind Craig. Craig turns; 
aims the handgun and four gunshots ring out 
within the confined space of the Jungle. 
Jack’s eyes widen as Craig turns to him and 
coughs up blood. Craig collapses to the 
floor and the camera reverses to a point of 
view shot of Jack’s. Sawyer stands in the 
bushes with his rifle aimed up at where 
Craig had once stood

Sawyer:
Now what do you say to that Doc?

Jack:
Thanks Sawyer

Sawyer:
My pleasure-

Juliet runs to Jack and he embraces her. 
Kate sighs as Sawyer lowers his rifle and 
makes his way over to her. Michael turns to 
Randall and Randall smiles

Michael:
Jack what do we do with the other men?



Jack:
They lost the War, its over-

Kate:
We just let them go?

Jack:
No Kate, we slaughter them all-

Jack turns to Juliet and she looks at him 
with worry and caution

Int. Study- Night (Flashback)

The scene opens with a close up of Penny 
holding a phone to her right ear

Penny:
Bill how long do you think it will take for 

you to gather a team and take them out 
there?

Bill’s Voice:
Miss Widmore we had a break in-

Penny:
A break in what do you mean?

Int. The Admiral

Cut to a medium shot of Bill, he turns to 
an Office where the desks and filing 
cabinets have been turned over. Bill looks 
back at the camera



Bill:
A few thing were stolen, the photo of you 

and Desmond and a few files, the 
communications, the backup copy of the co-

ordinates from Mathias-

Int. Study- Night

Cut to close up of Penny, Penny frowns

Penny:
Bill, it must have been DeGroot so I want 

you to be careful

Bill’s Voice:
Yes Miss Widmore, when shall we set out?

Penny:
I’d give it a week so we know we’ll stay 

clear of DeGroot; I’ll be down soon-

Int. Jungle- Dusk (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium tracking shot 
of Locke, Alex and Alexander DeGroot making 
their way through the Jungle at a pace. The 
trio pass by bamboo thickets and bushes in 
their bid to return to god knows where

Mr. DeGroot:
So where are we going?

Locke:
To see a man-

Alex:
Jacob-



Locke:
Yes Alex we are going to see Jacob-

Mr. DeGroot:
Are you sure you want to do that John?

Locke:
I told you before I need to speak with the 
Island before I make any decision; this is 
my way of speaking to the Island… through 

Jacob

Alex:
Ben told me that Jacob has to summon you; 

you can’t just walk in there Locke-

Locke:
Watch me-

A tree is uprooted and the Black Smoke 
howls over the canopies. Alex looks at 
Locke with fear and Alexander DeGroot steps 
back with fright

Mr. DeGroot:
I’ve never seen it before… Cerberus!

Alex:
Run! Locke come on!

Locke:
No Alex, just stand still… it won’t hurt 

you-

Alex:
No, Locke no! Come on we have to keep 

moving!



Locke:
No we don’t Alex, it doesn’t want to hurt 
us now just stand still… please, trust me

The crackling Monster noise echoes through 
the silent Jungle as from a point of view 
shot of the Black Smoke the camera uproots 
another tree and skims passed a few bushes 
where Locke, Alex and Alexander DeGroot 
stand. The Black Smoke stops before Locke 
and crackles with an eerie static noise; 
cut to close up of Alexander DeGroot, his 
eyes widened and his mouth almost drooped. 
The camera reverts to a wide angle side 
shot of the situation; Alexander DeGroot 
and Alex stand still with fright behind 
Locke whilst Locke stares into the darkness 
of the Black Smoke. The Black Smoke backs 
away from Locke and soars off into the 
Jungle. Locke turns to Alex and Alexander 
DeGroot

Locke:
What did I tell you?



Ext. Beach- Dusk

The scene opens with a wide angle shot of 
the Survivors and few Others scattered 
amongst the golden sand, the camera focuses 
on a medium shot of Hurley sitting with 
Walt down by the small waves as they brush 
up against the rock formations

Walt:
I don’t remember what happened-

Hurley:
Um, that big monster in the Jungle… it came 

out and… whoa-

Walt:
What?

Hurley:
Major De’ja Vu man

Hurley looks out to the open ocean

Hurley:
Something blew up in the Ocean and we need 

to… um… stay right here little dude

Hurley gets up and waddles off down the 
Beach toward Rose and the others



Ext. The Black Rock Ruins- Night 

The scene opens with a wide angle shot of 
Sawyer, Jack, Michael, Jin, Bernard, Steve 
and two Survivors. Each guy raises their 
gun and then cut to Randall sitting alone; 
Kate and Juliet stand opposite him as over 
a dozen gunshots ring out in unison. The 
sheer impact of these bullets is enough to 
make Randall jump in fear. Juliet turns to 
Kate and she smirks 

Ext. Beach Camp- Night

The scene opens with a wide angle panning 
shot of the Beach, The armed Others stand 
at the shoreline where the Freighter once 
was as Richard makes his way down to them

Anthony:
Richard what happened to the Freighter?

Richard:
Jacob happened to the Freighter-

Other:
What about Ben?

Richard:
No one made it out alive… come on, we need 
to return to The Temple and pray for Jacob

The Others follow Richard back into the 
Jungle



Int. The Admiral (Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium tracking shot 
of Penny, formally dressed and walking down 
a long corridor. Penny passes by a man in 
uniform

Penny:
Oh Liam, is everything set and ready for 

the leave?

Liam nods and Penny smiles as she continues 
down the long corridor
Int. Admiral Office

Cut to wide angle shot of Penny entering 
the Office, a few men leave the room at her 
entrance, everyone except Bill

Penny:
Bill, how is going?

Bill:
We managed to clean the Office up best we 

could Miss Widmore but we lost a few things

Penny:
That doesn’t matter, we have back ups I 

found over the week

Bill:
Are you sure Henrik and Mathias were right 
with that reading, there’s nothing but open 

Ocean



Penny:
I have to take every chance I have to find 
him Bill… three years of looking all made 

sense two weeks ago when Mathias phoned me, 
I’m not giving up on Desmond

Bill:
You’re right and I’m not even going to ask 
for the pay, me and my men, we’ll do this 

free of charge for you Miss Widmore

Penny:
No Bill, I’ll pay you

Bill:
But the money to find him-

Penny:
With enough money and determination, you 
can track anyone Bill… I will find him

Ext. Beach- Morning (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a wide angle shot of 
The Survivors and Others packing away 
supplies, they are all stood before Hurley

Hurley:
Okay dudes we’re going to make our way back 
to the Beach Camp, its fair to say by now 
that the battling should be over, if not 

we’ll continue onward to The Caves

Claire:
Can’t we stay in one place Hurley, here, 
I’ve got the baby and Sun is pregnant



Cindy:
The children can’t walk for much longer 

Hurley

Hurley:
Dudes we’ve had a rest but if you want to 

survive you’re going to come with me

Rose:
He’s right, staying in one place for too 

long isn’t safe we have to keep on the move

Hurley:
Okay come on guys, hopefully this will soon 

be over

Hurley leads the large group of Survivors 
and Others into the Jungle

Ext. The Black Rock Ruins- Morning

The scene opens with the sound of flames, 
then the close up of Jack’s face through 
the flames as the Freighter bodies our 
cremated in the middle of the Jungle. The 
flames become out of focus as the camera 
pans along the faces of the Fighting 
Survivors. Jack looks on with not an ounce 
of regret; Juliet is beside Jack watching 
the heat the flames rise above the burning 
bodies; Kate looks on with sadness as she 
watches the mass cremation, Sawyer stands 
beside Kate with a look of determination, 
beside him Michael, then Jin, then Bernard, 
then Steve, Randall and the other two 
Survivors, Vincent lays at their feet



Sawyer:
Let’s go Doc

Jack:
Yeah… okay guys we’re moving out to our 

Beach

Juliet:
What if Ben couldn’t take out the Freighter 

people down on the beach?

Michael:
We haven’t heard anything back from them

Randall:
Their were only 120 men on board our 

Freighter

Jack:
Your Freighter, what there’s more than one?

Randall:
Um, we’re nothing compared to the guys on 

the Admiral… they’re ruthless

Kate:
Jack-

Jack:
Where are they?

Randall:
They were following our lead to the Island 
before you made contact but then we lost 

contact with them when the magnetic anomaly 
wiped out our communications that day, last 
we heard they had a team in the Antarctic 
looking for this Island, we retrieve our 



information from them too, we kinda hacked 
their systems and for a moment we found 

this place-

Sawyer:
Who are they these Cavemen in the Ice Caps?

Randall:
They work for Penelope Widmore, her father 

is one of our founders he and my boss 
Alexander DeGroot, they both in a bid to 
revive what the Dharma Initiative started

Kate:
Desmond’s girlfriend, her name was Penny 

too

Jin:
[Speaks Korean]

Jack:
Okay let’s get back to the Beach Camp and 

take things from there-

Jack smiles at his group and the he leads 
them off into the Jungle

Int. Jacob’s Cabin- Morning

The scene opens with a close up of Sayid’s 
face. Sayid wakes up and is startled by 
Annie who lays dead beside him, her almost 
glazed eyes staring into his. Sayid gets 
himself and he looks around the Cabin. 
Jacob can be seen sitting in his chair

Jacob:
I was wondering if you’d wake up



Sayid steps back for a moment

Jacob:
You know it had to be done Sayid, she had 

to

At that moment the door swings open and 
Danielle enters with her rifle. Sayid turns 
to the door and his eyes widen

Sayid:
Danielle-

Danielle:
Sayid come on! I’m going to get you out of 

here-

Sayid:
Danielle no! Leave!

Jacob’s Voice:
Get out!

Danielle is thrown backward out of the door 
and it shuts behind her. Sayid turns to 
Jacob

Sayid:
Jacob stop!

Jacob appears before Sayid within an 
instant. Sayid backs away

Jacob:
You’ve got to do something for me Sayid

Sayid:
What? What do you need me to do?



Jacob:
You’re going to release me-

Sayid:
What? No… you killed her-

Sayid points to Annie’s lifeless body

Jacob:
She deserved it-

Sayid:
How do you suppose I release you, what do I 

need to do?

Jacob:
Follow me

Jacob grins evilly at Sayid and his eyes 
widen

Int. Study- Morning (Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium shot of Penny 
sitting at her Computer. From a point of 
view shot, Penny types in a set of co-
ordinates into an empty space marked on the 
screen by the title ’Widmore 
Communications’. Penny presses enter and on 
the screen we see a flashing green button 
which is marked with ‘Calling’. A ring 
noise can be heard repeatedly and Penny 
sighs, giving up on ever getting a 
connection when suddenly a small webcam 
screen above ‘Calling’ begins to fuzz and 
Penny is startled



Penny:
Hello? Can you hear me?

Within the small webcam screen we see a 
fuzzy outline of Charlie in the Looking 
Glass and beside this webcam screen is a 
smaller webcam screen which shows Penny, 
her own webcam image

Charlie:
Yes, yes I can hear you

Penny:
Who is this? Who am I speaking to?

Charlie:
Charlie, uh, uh, Charlie Pace, I’m a 

Survivor of Flight 8…1… 5, Oceanic Flight 
815

Penny:
Um, where are you?

Charlie:
We’re on an Island, we’re alive

Penny:
An Island, well where, what’s the location?

Charlie:
I don’t know, who’s this?

Penny:
This is Penelope, Penelope Widmore… how did 

you get this frequency?

Penny watches Charlie on the webcam screen 
as he turns to his left



Charlie:
Desmond!

Cut to a close up of Penny’s face, startled 
by the calling of this name

Charlie:
Desmond!

Penny:
Did you just say Desmond?

Charlie:
Yeah, he’s here, he’s with me

Penny:
Is he okay?

Charlie can be seen smiling

Charlie:
He’s brilliant… hey are you on the boat?

Penny:
What, what boat?

Charlie:
Your boat, 80 miles off-shore… uh… Naomi, 

the parachutist-

Penny:
I’m not on a boat, who, who’s Naomi?

Penny watches as Charlie’s stares with 
confusion



Penny:
[To Herself] DeGroot, that must be his 

boat-

Charlie’s face is still confused

Penny:
Hello? Hello is Desmond there?

Penny watches as Charlie looks to his right 
with fear and he slowly begins to stand

Penny:
Desmond! Please… um Desmond… is he there? 

What’s wrong? 

Penny watches Charlie disappear to the left 
of the webcam 

Penny:
Can you hear me?

Desmond’s Voice:
Penny!

Penny:
Desmond! Oh my god! Desmond I’m coming!

At that moment water rushes in from the 
right of the webcam

Penny:
What the… no!

The camera connection returns to fuzz and 
Penny sits back with shock



Penny:
Oh my god, he is out there… my Des is out 

there

Penny gets up from her computer desk and 
she leaves the Study

Int. The Admiral [Room] (End Flashback)

The scene opens with a wide angle 
establishing shot of Desmond sitting alone 
in a room at a table. The Freighter Man who 
found Desmond on The Barracks Dock enters 
the room with a cup of tea and he hands the 
cup to Desmond. Desmond sips the tea and 
sits back

Desmond:
Thank you brother

The Freighter Man sits

Freighter Man:
Call me Jake-

Desmond:
Okay Jake-

Jake:
Did you have a good night’s sleep?

Desmond:
Ay, brother I haven’t slept in a bed since 

I was living underground-

Jake:
You know its just luck that the first 

person we see is you Desmond



Desmond:
Ay Jake, luck-

Jake:
You know Miss Widmore has been looking for 

you for over three years now

Desmond:
I never gave up hope brother after I made 

contact with her a few weeks back now

Int. The Hydra Hatch (Flashback)

Cut to Desmond closing a door behind him as 
he walks down a corridor with the sound of 
dripping water in the background

Desmond:
Alex?! Alex come on!

Desmond pushes open the door to a room and 
he sees on the opposite end of the room to 
him a computer screen with numerous buttons 
beneath it on a dashboard. Desmond walks 
toward the screen and he looks down at the 
buttons stated CONNECTION ONE, CONNECTION 
TWO and CONNECTION THREE. Desmond presses 
down on Connection One and the screen 
switches on with a wide angle shot of a 
Office with a bookshelf in the background 
and the book “Our Mutual Freind” on the 
floor. Desmond leans in toward the screen 
when at that same moment Penny appears 
within the camera shot of the screen



Int. The Admiral [Room] (End Flashback)

Cut to Desmond drinking the tea

Desmond:
She told me it wasn’t her boat, It belonged 

to a man named DeGroot

Jake:
Yeah he’s a bad man Desmond, they’re bad 

people

Desmond:
So is this Pen’s boat?

Jake:
Her father owns it but she paid us to find 

you

Desmond:
Where is she? Is she here brother?

Jake:
She’s on her way, last night we made a call 

and told her we found you

Desmond:
Brother I can’t wait to see her

Jake:
She’ll be here in less than a day; we’ve 
already sent one of our men onto your 

Island to find the Plane Crash Survivors

Desmond:
Ay brother, they need to be rescued, 

they’ve been through a lot



Jake:
I can only guess, well we have showers 

downstairs if you want to take one

Desmond:
Ay brother that’ll be grand thank you

Desmond leaves his cup of tea on the table 
and he follows Jake out of the room

Ext. Jacob’s Cabin- Day 

The scene opens with Locke leading Alex and 
Alexander DeGroot out of the bushes, 
Jacob’s Cabin can be seen in the distance 
but Alex focuses on her mother who lies 
unconscious on the grass before her

Alex:
Mum!

Alex runs to her mother’s aid and she 
kneels down to her

Danielle:
Alexandra are you okay?

Alex:
Mum yeah I’m okay, we’re okay-

At that moment Locke notices Sayid marching 
down with Jacob toward the line of ash in 
front of Alex and Danielle

Locke:
Jacob! Sayid!



Alex looks up as she helps Danielle sit. 
Alexander DeGroot steps back as he can only 
see Sayid marching toward them

Jacob:
John let him do this-

Locke:
Jacob I know what happens if he destroys 

that line of ash

Alex:
Locke who are you talking to?

Locke:
Jacob is right there beside Sayid, 

controlling him

Sayid glares at Locke
Sayid:

No John I’m doing this out of my own 
control

Locke:
Sayid think before you cross that line! If 

you release Jacob all-

Jacob:
Shut up!

Locke is pushed back slightly by Jacob’s 
force but he steadies his feet

Jacob:
I had so much faith in you John, you were 

my next-



Locke:
I still am Jacob but you know you have to 

stay bound

Jacob:
I’ve been bound for too long, Sayid move 

the ashes

Sayid walks toward the line of ash

Locke:
Sayid stop!

Sayid:
No John… this is the only way-

Locke withdraws his handgun with the Orchid 
symbol printed on the handle. Locke holds 
up the handgun and shoots Sayid. Alex 
screams and Danielle’s eyes widen. Sayid 
stumbles backwards and collapses to the 
floor. Jacob frowns as he looks down upon 
the body

Jacob:
No!

Jacob disappears within a blink and the 
door to his Cabin slams shut. Locke lowers 
his handgun and Alexander DeGroot steps 
backwards a little

Mr. DeGroot:
He was one of your own-

Locke:
It’s just lucky that I’m shooting blanks-



Sayid sits up, gets up wearily and steps 
over the line of ash

Sayid:
You’re lucky it didn’t hurt; I’ve already 

been shot three times in the last two 
months

Locke:
He was controlling you Sayid

Sayid:
He murdered Annie, their boss

Sayid notices Alexander DeGroot

Sayid:
And who is he?

Int. Jungle- Day

The scene opens with a wide angle tracking 
shot of Jack and Juliet leading their group 
through the Jungle. Vincent can be seen 
walking beside Michael in the background, 
Kate watches Jack cautiously whilst Sawyer 
keeps his rifle in his grasp. The bushes 
rustle and everyone stops

Juliet:
Jack-

Sawyer aims his rifle up toward the noise 
but Hurley appears from the bushes

Hurley:
Dudes!



Fade out and Fade in to a medium shot; Walt 
runs to Michael and the two embrace, then 
he hugs Vincent. The other Survivors and 
Others emerge slowly. Jin runs to Sun and 
embraces her as Bernard to Claire

Jack:
Hurley it’s good to see you-

Fade out and Fade in to everyone looking up 
as a Helicopter spins down toward Island; a 
man leaps from the Helicopter as it falls 
through the canopies. The man slowly 
parachutes down to the grassy floor below 
him. Jack turns to his people

Sawyer:
Well I’ll be damned-

Fade out and Fade In to a medium close up 
of Jack appearing from the bushes to find a 
parachutist lying down on the floor, 
motionless, his helmet lays a few metres 
away from his wavy and dark brown hair. 
Kate, Hurley, Juliet and Randall emerge 
from behind Jack

Hurley:
Dude is he dead?

Fade out and Fade in Jack moves in toward 
the stranger and in a split second the 
stranger sits up and aims a handgun at 
Jack. Jack backs away and Kate raises her 
rifle to the stranger, he has the British 
flag printed on the top right hand corner 
of his vest



Jack:
Whoa, whoa, whoa, whoa!

Bill:
Back up! I said back up!

Fade out and Fade in to close up of Bill

Bill:
We’re looking for a man named Desmond Hume… 
we’re party of the search and rescue team 

looking for him

Fade out and Fade in to a medium angle shot 
of Sawyer and behind him the group of 
Survivors and Others mumble a the sight of 
Bill as he emerges through the bushes with 
Jack

Jack:
His name is Bill and he is here to rescue 

us…

The Survivors look at each other, Sun looks 
at Claire and Claire cuddles Aaron close 
with a smile. Jin looks at Bernard and he 
smiles too. Jack turns to Juliet and she 
smiles with joy



Int. Charles Widmore’s Office (Flashback)

The scene opens with a medium side shot of 
Penny opposing her father

Penny:
He said his name was Charlie Pace and that 

he is a Plane Crash Survivor, Oceanic 
Flight-

Charles:
815 Penelope-

Penny:
You know about it?-

Charles:
Who doesn’t, everyone on board died-

Penny:
No, no father… I spoke to a Survivor the 
other day… I got a transmission from an 
Island which doesn’t even appear on our 

locator… Father he was there with Desmond-

Charles:
Yeah of course Penelope-

Penny:
Do you think I’m going crazy? Do you think 

I’m making it up?! I was speaking to-

Charles:
I made sure he was put on that Island 

Penelope away from you?

Penny:
Oh my god you selfish bastard! 



Charles:
It doesn’t matter now, not now you’ve 

managed to find it

Penny:
I sent Bill’s Team out the night I got the 

transmission

Charles:
Just pray you get to the Island before 

DeGroot kills everyone on it… and you know 
he will

Penny turns away from her father with anger 
and she leaves the Office. Charles Widmore 
picks up his phone and dials a number

Charles:
Bill… Bill its me… yes, yes I know… just 
play along with the rescue plan… Penelope 
is going to come to the Island… yes, once 
she’s there please make sure she doesn’t 
get hurt… but Desmond… make sure you kill 
him… and anyone else who gets in your way… 

okay… see you soon Bill

Charles Widmore puts down the phone

BLACKOUT: LOST


